  NH TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION

February 9, 2018
NH Department of Transportation
1st Floor Conference Room
Concord, New Hampshire

Attending:  Donna Bean, New Hampshire Office of Highway Safety, Division of Motor Vehicles; Tim Blagden, Bike-Walk Alliance of NH; John Clegg, Office of Highway Safety; Marilyn Costa, NH Driver Education Teachers Association; Paul Cummings, New Hampshire Department of Safety, Division of Motor Vehicles; Michael Dugas, New Hampshire Department of Transportation; Linda Epstein, New Hampshire Office of Highway Safety; Deborah Farinella, Office of Highway Safety; Dan Goodman, AAA Northern New England; Howard Hedegard, Injury Prevention Center-Dartmouth; William R. Joseph, NH Department of Safety, Division of Motor Vehicles; JoAnn Miles-Holmes, Bureau of Population Health & Community Services; Robert Letourneau, NH Department of Safety, Division of Motor Vehicles; John Marasco, Commander, New Hampshire Office of Highway Safety; Michelle Marshall, Federal Highway Administration; Michael Milligan, NH Liquor Commission; Lynn Morrissette, New Hampshire Office of Highway Safety; Patricia Rainboth, Victims Inc.; Brian D. Rhodes, New Hampshire Fire Chiefs; Paul Ruggiero, New Hampshire Office of Highway Safety; Jennifer Shelp, New Hampshire Office of Highway Safety; LuAnn Speikers, New Hampshire of Highway Safety; Pat Sullivan, NH Association of Chiefs of Police; and Vera Tucker, NH Motor Transport Association; 
Welcome and Opening Remarks

Commander John Marasco called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM and thanked everyone for coming to the Traffic Safety Commission meeting.  Self-introductions by those in attendance followed.  
Office of Highway Safety Overview.  John Clegg requested a moment of silence for Deb Garvin who was an instrumental part of the Agency for 37 years.  Deb passed away on February 6, 2018.
Commander John Marasco presented a slide show of all the accomplishments of the Office of Highway Safety since the fall of 2017 which includes an OHS logo, brochure, challenge coins, virtual conference room, online media presence on Facebook and Twitter, online training, N-forms online grant application, crash data mapping project, data analyst position, internship program (working on serious bodily injuries, lack of auto insurance), electronic message boards and conducting high intensity patrols vs sobriety checkpoints.
There was also a review of the Rollins/Ramirz family story of the 2016 crash that hurt the family financially due to an uninsured motorist who hit their vehicle.  Ethan Rollins who was injured in the crash stated that it was his worst Christmas ever.  Santa Claus attended the DDD Luncheon, a yearly event held to kick off family safe holidays for law enforcement personnel and other highway safety partners, to give young Ethan a better Christmas than he had last year.  The Manchester Monarchs also scheduled a highway safety night in honor of Ethan Rollins with a hockey game between NH State Police and Manchester Police Department.
John Clegg, Office of Highway Safety.  John reviewed the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration’s Management Review that occurred in January/February 2018.

Paul Ruggeiro, Office of Highway Safety.  Paul spoke on the Moodle Training modules, the Crash Data Mapping Project and the Message Boards with the TMC.
Guest Speakers
Robert Letourneau, New Hampshire Department of Safety, Division of Motor Vehicles.  Robert spoke on the Ignition Interlock Program.  There was a slide show showing how the device works.
Howard Hedegard, Injury Prevention Center.  Howard gave an update on HB 1259 relative to passenger restraints.
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Future Meetings.

Commander Marasco would like to setup sub-committees within the Traffic Safety Commission.

Traffic Safety Conference, May 7, 2018, at the Grappone Conference Center.

Next Meeting:  To be determined.

